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SUBMISSION TO CODESA WORKING GROUP 2: WOMEN'S RIGHTS, GENDER 
EQUALITY AND A FUTURE CONSTITUTION FOR SOUTH AFRICA 
~ Hy some members of the Gander Research Group, University of 
Natal, Durban (Dr Yvonne Muthien, Dept. of Sociology; Dr Jenny 
Rahinson, Nent. of Geography, Mc Chorryl Walker, Depl. of 
Seciolagy}. February 28 1992. 

Introduction 
Aany future constitution for South Africa has to guarantee gender 
equality between men and women as a fundamental constitutional 
principle, as fundamental as the principle of non-racism. 
Without such @ guarantee, the constitution cannot claim to be 
truly demeematia. To. seve pling Udo pr biatpie, Guveoe must @lso 
acknowledge the degree to whicl) women in our society are 
structurally disadvantaged in terms of law, custom and economic 
power, and hence will find it difficult to realise the full 
benefits of broad constitutional principles of gender equatity 
without a meaningful programme of affirmative action and populer 
education. 

‘Equality’ must acknowledge ‘difference’ 
In formulating constitutional principles that guarantee gender 
equality to men and women, CODESA needs to think Carefully about 
what is meant by the ‘equality’ of men and women. ‘Equality’ for 
women should not mean being treated according to an essentialiy 
male norm but being accorded full respect, opportunities and 
value by society. Women and men ere different in one crucial 
wpiter ety LNELe Peproauctive veparity. Thug, in underscoring men 
and women's equality in terms of legal, political, economic and 
social rights and capacity, women’s differences and specific 
needs must alea be fully valued and protected where they exist, 
crucially with regard to maternity rights, women’s control of 
their own fertility and sexuality, end health requirements. 
Women’s differences must not ba regarded as social disabilities 
and handicaps, requiring special treatment or Justifying 
discriminatory exclusions from full citizenship, but as socially 
valuable attributes demanding acknowledgement and protection: 
Thus in a democratic South Africa there has to be stete 
responsibility for ensuring adequate minimum maternity rights for 
all women. 

Affirmative action. for women 
Furthermore, ‘equality’ involves equalising the socially 
sanctioned burdens that different groups of people bear. Given 
the legacy of subordination of women, a programme of affirmative 
action for women is required in terms of access to education, 
employment, housing, land etc. Given the way in which gender and 
rece discrimination have combined to oppress black women most 
severely, such a programme must be directed in the first instance 
at black women and the most disadvantaged sectors of women within 
that broad category, but should not ignore the way in which all 
women have suffered from gender discrimination. (See for 
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instance Appendix A on gender discrimination in tertiary 
institutions.) Any affirmative action Programme should be for a 
Stipulated period at first, after which it can be reviewad to see 
to what extent it is still required, rather tham leid down for 
all time. 

At the same time, for the foreseeable future, women’s current 
social disabilities end gendered responsibilities will need ta be falron intn weseied hee Semmulaming pellw, ood Ube cewees y 
gender differentiation (in terms of ensuring women’s rights) 
should not be construed as violating the principle of equelity 
between men and women. For instance in the area of employment 
conditions there have to be provisions ensuring that women who 
work late shifts are given safe transport home: not because there 
are inherent biclogical reasons why women cannot travel alone 
safely at night and need to be favoured over men, but because of 
the very real dangers they are exposed to in a violent, highly 
sexist society. 

Giving women equal value in practice: Enshrining gender equality 
&& @ primary right in a bill of rights 
The principle of gender equality has to be a non-negotiable 
Principle in a bill of rights. In a bill of rights ‘Women’ and 
‘Conder’ mupe mee Ba ngs, Je UL sole: ehengeable Leni, wisse 
women's rights must be specificelly attributed to women not to 
ambiguous “persons’, 

it is essential that women’s human rights are recognised very 
Clearly by the bill of rights as inalienable and that the bili of 
rights is written in such a way as to make it Clear that women’s 
rights to full citizenship take precedence ever other, lesser 
‘group’ rights that it recognises. 

The three areas where there is most likely to be conflict around 
the principle of women’s rights are 1) the family, especially 
provisions relating to marriage, guardianship and the right to 
Privacy 2) religion and ‘custom’ and 3) the ‘right to life’. (If 
the latter is not carefully phrased, it may be used ta give 
constitutional authority te the anti-abortion lobby. The 
question of abortion rights for women is a controversial one 
which neede ongoing debate and review, with a legislative 
Capacity to respond to changing attitudes and needs (ef women, 
first and foremost); it must mot be put beyond legislative and 
Judicial reach.) The recognition given in a future bill of 
rights to rights in these areas must not be constructed in such a 
Way as to undermine or negate the rights of women and the 
principle of gender equality, or have the effect of entrenching 
present patriarchal values and power in marriage, the family, 
religion and culture. Here CODESA should teke its lead from the 
UN Convention on the elimination of all forms of discrimination 
against women. Inter alia, article 2(¢) binds Bignatorigs to 
‘take all appropriste measures, including legislation, to modify 
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or abolish existing laws, regulations, customs and practices 
which constitute discrimination against women’. 

The primacy that has to be accorded to gender equality and 
women’s rights does not mean that individual women cannot 
subscribe to tamily, reiigrous of cultural Practices that other 
women may consider oppressive; it does mean that women cannot be 
forced to subscribe to such practices against their will, and 
they must have constitutional protection in seeking to escape 
patriarchal power in the family, religigus and cultural life. 

Clearly the implementation of this will be difficult but if 
women’s rights are to mean anything, it is-en absolutely 
essential principle to establish. An analogy can be made with 
race — no future constitution can tolerate ‘cultural’ Practices 
that are racist. 

Giving effect to gender equality in the bill of rights 
Such @ bill of rights has to have constitutional status and there 
needs to be an empowering clause to ensure that the broad rights 
set out in the bill af rights are implemented and existing laws 
that violate them are automatically invalid/overruled. At the 
same time, in order to start to give effect to broad 
constitutional principles, structures have to be Put in place to 
make it possible for women to press complaints about gender 
discrimination and violations of the bill of rights. There has 
to be funding to make these structures available to all women — 
this could be through state and/or private bodies (eg legal aid, 
lawyers’ for human rights, women’s groups). 

Furthermore, women’s rights structures need to be fed into all 
levels of the constitutional structures thet are developed, for 
instance a Constitutional court, standing human rights commission 
and office of ombudsperson. Thus there should be a permanent 
women’s rights section of a human i ighes commisgions with ganer 
ta make recommendations to the legislature and to take cases to 
court, both to establish precedents and to enforce rights already 
won. Women must staf? these structures; woman must also be 
ineluded in general human rights bodies and gender issues not 
ghettoised to a women’s section nor women’s interests assumed to 
be simply synonymous with gender-specific rights: women have 
interests as workers, members of different religious and 
linguistic communities etc as well. One task of such @ commission 
would be to review existing legislation to see what violates the 
principles of gender equality of the bill of rights. 

There also must be a standing committee on women in the 
legislature - the precise composition of such a body is hard to 
define while the shape of the future legislature is still 
unclear, but provision needs to be mede for sume body that can 
draft and consider legislation thet affects women, 
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CODESA also needs ta recognise that given the way in which 
patriarchal attitudes and discrimination against women are 
entrenched, there needs to be an ongoing, active programme of 
education at many different levels around the issue of gender 
Oppression and rights for women, both ta inform wamen about their 
rights and to ceonseientiee the public in general. This Ccempaign 
needs to be taken into schools and the media. It must be an 
integral part of the process by which a constitution is dratted 
and ratified and elections held for the first democratic 
segisiature. 

  

Adaquate representation for women in the constitutional and 
political process 
This is an extremely important erea where affirmative action is 
urgently required. The pitifully smal! numbers of women 
participating im CODESA ere graphic testimony of the way in which 
women have been excluded from political power, Unie problems they - 
face and will face in promoting and defending their legitimate 
gendered interests in society, and the need for mechanisms to 
Quarantee at i@ast a minimally acceptable level of active 
participation by women. The general principle that women must be 
adequately representad in the political process, including CODESA 
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slecting the first legislature, has to be actively adhered to by 
CODESA. This demands concrete, targetted action as a matter of 
urgency. 
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